ISLIP PARISH COUNCIL




Draft Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council
Tuesday 17th February 2015
Islip Village Hall
Present:-
Cllrs B Lymn (Chair), Garlick &




















































































































 R Horrell, , K Stockley, E Taylor, C Mayes & M , S Harris
Cllr W Brackenbury (ENC&NCC) & J Tufnail (Clerk) & Carenza Black, ENC
112
Apologies had been received by the Council from Cllrs R Maxwell (holiday) & Michael Holton
113
No declarations of interest were made.
114
A presentation was made by Carenza Black, ENC Environmental Services Officer (Dogs)
115
Mr Holton was not able to be at the meeting so his co-option to the Council was carried over.
116 
It was proposed and duly agreed to Consent to the use of electronic Service of Summons and members were issued the Consent forms for completion and return.
The Minutes of the meeting held on 20th January 2015 were approved and duly signed by the Chair.
117
The following Planning matters were considered 

a.
Received

15/00218/TCA – Cut Branches off Tree at junction Chapel Hill & Toll Bar Road – No objection
b.
Awaiting Notification
15/00060/FUL – 41 Kettering Road, 2 Storey Front Extension

14/02297/FUL – 8 Old Farm Lane – Ist Floor extension

c.
Notifications Received
14/02109/FUL - 2 Toll Bar Road Islip – Granted

15/00207/AMD - Vehicle Depot & Adjacent Land Kettering Road Islip Northamptonshire - Granted

It was noted that nothing further had been heard from Drayton Estates.
118
Finance

a.
The Financial Report & Bank Reconciliation were proposed, considered and agreed.  The cheques duly signed in accordance with the Financial Regulations.
b.
The Easter Egg Hunt was discussed and it was agreed to have a budget of 40 eggs at £1.50 per egg.
119
Police & Crime Report - Cllr Lymn updated the Council and it was noted that catalytic converter thefts were on the increase in the area. 
120
Street Lighting, Highways & Footpaths
a.
Lighting - Cllr Harris updated the Council and it was noted that Western Power were correcting their faults throughout the village
b.
Planters & gates in the village entrance – Cllr Lymn reported that he had met with Highways to agree positions for the planting and an alternative for the gates.  The Clerk was authorised to sign the acceptance form for £500 Councillor Empowerment Funding from ENC.  Cllr Brackenbury to contact Sarah Barnwell regarding the alternative gates and costs.
c.
Clerk to contact BT regarding the telephone box usage and adoption by the Council.
121
Recreation Ground – Weekly inspection reports filed. Cllr Taylor had a quote for the repairs to the climbing frame in the sum of £335+vat which was agreed.
122
Sports Field
a.
Cllr Lymn briefly updated the Council with progress
b.
It was noted that, once co-opted, Mr Holton would join Cllr Maxwell on the Sports Field Committee 

123
Cllr Brackenbury updated the Council.
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124 Clerk’s Update
a. The Clerk went through her report following the Elections Briefing held at ENC on 5th February 2015
b. The Clerk read the report from Internal Auditor Pre-Audit Meeting which was accepted by the Council.  It was noted that the Internal Audit would take place on 20th May 2015 at 12.30pm.
The Clerk presented some details and costs of vehicle activated signs which were considered.  
It was noted that the S137 limit for next year was £7.36 per elector

It was noted that the cost of the new lantern would be sent to insurers for reimbursement together 

with any other costs incurred.

The Clerk raised the issue of a Council Mobile phone number for Council use to prevent unsuitable calls 

being made to her home number or at inappropriate times.  Clerk to monitor calls and report back.

Clerk reported that it was intended to use to the Council’s website to comply with the Transparency Code

125 The gap at the footbridge and the river at the Mill on the Thrapston side was raised as it was considered to be a hazard. Clerk to advise Street Doctor. Overhanging trees into cables in Chapel Hill were also raised as were various items from Mr Morehen.  Clerk to advise Street Doctor. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.30pm
Chair, 17th March 2015

